
Town of Hamburg 
Monthly Board Meeting 
November 12, 2024 
Hamburg Municipal Building 
 
Present: Vogel, Czech, Artus, Tucker, Stubbe  
 
Meeting was called to order by Chairman Eric Vogel at 6:30pm. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 
 
Clerk Dawn Czech read the October, 2024 meeting minutes. Motion to approve the minutes by 
Supervisor Stubbe, seconded by Supervisor Artus. Motion carries. 
 
Public Comment 
None 
 
Fire Department/EMR Report 
None 
 
 
Chairman Report  
Vogel reports:  

1. The Fire Department reported to Vogel they will need to have an Emergency Shut Off 
installed on the department fuel tank on the North side of the Municipal Building. They 
also inquired about the annual maintenance for the Municipal Building’s free-standing 
generator.  

2. Turn Out gear for 2024 will be ordered by the FD soon. The Department will be working 
with a new vendor this year. 

3. The Hamburg Comprehensive Plan, which was signed 10yrs ago, does not need to be 
updated per Marathon County. Hamburg has withdrawn from County Zoning since that 
signing, which negates the need to update. 

4. Trevor Ostrowski contacted Vogel to notify the Township that he is going to be 
purchasing milk trucks to haul his Maple syrup sap in the coming Spring. Ostrowski was 
concerned about road weight limit problems. Vogel encouraged driving in the center of 
the road and avoiding the softer edges. 

5. Next month, we will be considering raises for the Road workers. 
 

Supervisor Report 
     -Resident Bruce Steidinger has requested culvert replacement on School House Lane. 
     -Grading was done after a recent stretch of rain.  
     -Supervisors removed a fallen tree from the road on Rainbow Drive. 
 
 



 
Treasurer Report  
    $158,173.20   Bank Checking-Forward Bank Acct 
    $66,509.08    Machinery Fund CD                 $511.98 Mach fund acct 
    $88,442.60     Fire Dept Engine Fund CD       $515.77 Fire Dept fund acct 
      $2,690.86     Forward Bank (Tax Acct) 
 
Clerk Report 
     -Czech reported the recent November Presidential Election had 521 voters, with 48 of those 
voting Absentee. Due to the recent heavy voter turnout, Czech recommended that Election Day 
voting be permanently moved to the North side of the Municipal Building. We do have time to 
make the adjustment into the new site, as the next Elections are in late February and early 
April, 2025. 
- New permanent bulletin boards can be installed on the North side as well, to enable posting 
of Election Day notices and posters. 
 
Accounts Payable and Receivable 
Motion to approve Accounts Payable and Receivable by Artus and seconded by Stubbe. 
Motions carries. 
 
Upcoming Meetings 
12-3-24   Road Meeting Town Shed 8:00am 
12-10-24 Town Board meeting Municipal Building 6:30pm 
12-13-24 Fire Department Christmas party 
        
Motion to adjourn by Stubbe at 7:28pm, seconded by Artus.  Motion carries. 
 
Dawn Czech, Clerk 


